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     WHATõS HAPPENING 

 

 

 

 
Friday, January 3rd:  
Movie: The Intern at 2:00 p.m. in the  
Community Room. 
 
Tuesday, January 7th:  
Ladies Luncheon takes place in the 
Community Room at 12:00 p.m. Sign 
up on bulletin board next to the Main 
Dining Room.  
 
 

Wednesday, January 8th: 
Arts & Crafts:  Monotype with Theresa 
at 2:00 p.m.in the Garden Room. 
 

Friday, January 10th:  
Painting with Anita at 10:00 a.m. in the 
Art Studio.  All experience levels  
welcome! 
 

Friday, January 10th:  
Movie: The Secret Life of Pets at 2:00 
p.m. in the Community Room. 
 

Saturday, January 11th:   
Residents Association Meeting at 9:30 
a.m. in the Community Room. 
 

Tuesday, January 14th:  
Menôs Breakfast will begin at 8:30 a.m. 
in the Private Dinning Room. Sign up 
on bulletin board next to the Main  
Dining Room.  
Invite a friend or new resident! 
 

Thursday, January 16th:  
Sing Along with Sandra & Genevieve is 
at 2:00 p.m. in the Community Room.  
 

Friday, January 17th:  
Movie: Angel Has Fallen (Rated R) at 
2:00 p.m. in the Community Room. 
 
 
 

 
Tuesday, January 21st:  
Cope Environmental Center presents 
Habitats at 2:00 p.m. in the  
Community Room. 
 
Thursday, January 23rd: 
The Gospel Hymn Sing will be at 2:00 
p.m. in the Community Room. 
 

Friday, January 24th:  
Painting with Anita at 10:00 a.m. in the 
Art Studio.  All experience levels  
welcome! 
 

Friday, January 24th:  
Movie: Disneyôs Aladdin (Live Action) 
at 2:00 p.m. in the Garden Room. 
 

Tuesday, January 28th: 
The January Birthday Party will be at 
2:00 p.m. in the Community Room.  
Tom Walker will lead us in celebration.  
Everyone is welcome to join us! 
 

Thursday, January 30th: 
Kitchen Creations:  Hot Chocolate 
Bombs in the Garden Room at 2:00 
p.m. 
 

Friday, January 31st:  
Movie: A Knights Tale at 2:00 p.m. in 
the Community Room. 
____________________________ 
 
More information on these and so many 
more programs and activities are inside. 
Watch the boards and your mailbox for 

new and exciting upcoming  
programming! 
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  Pond Reflections 
 

Remember when you discovered, a day after Christmas, 
nestled in the branches of the Christmas tree, a gift still 
unopened?  I remember a time this happened in our  family 
many years ago.  It was a happy surprise, even though for 
the life of canôt recall now what the gift was. 
 

 On Christmas morning our family had celebrated 
Christmas in our customary way, beginning with a festive 
Christmas breakfast, with linen table cloth and napkins, the 
best china, and cuisine more elaborate than the usual 
oatmeal.  Then, going to the living room, we sat on the floor by the Christmas tree, sang carols 
and read the Christmas story from the Gospel according to Luke.  Then we opened the gifts, 
one at a time, saving wrapping paper that was salvageable for next year.  We opened all the 
giftsðat least we thought we did.  But the next dayðDecember 26ðtucked in among the 
branches of the Christmas tree, I found a gift still unopened.  Youôve probably had a similar 
experience. 
 

 Many gifts are right under our eyes, but we have not noticed them.  What sets artists 
apart from most of us is that they find beauty and meaning in what others overlook.  I think of 
Ansel Adams, the famous nature photographer.  His photographs of the Yosemite, the Big Sur 
coast of central California, the inspiring redwoods, and wild Alaska touch our souls.  Yet most 
of us who have been to the wilderness places Ansel Adams captured in his lens never saw 
what Ansel Adams saw and revealed in his photography.  His photographs reveal gifts we had 
not opened. 
 
 Once when Jesusô disciples were oblivious to their ability to feed the hungry and were 
saying. ñWe have no bread,ò  Jesus said to them, ñDo you not yet perceive or understand?é
Having eyes do you not see, and having ears do you not hear?ò  On this season immediately 
after Christmas, this is a good time for us to open our eyes and unwrap gifts still unopened. 
 

 Here at Friends Fellowship all around us are people who have fascinating stories.  
When we become alert to one another, the communion of life with life becomes a gifting 
experience.  I recall, as a young adult, meeting a retired engineer who, as a young man, had 
worked for Thomas Edison. Edison, he said, wasnôt the easiest man to work for.  In the drafting 
room of the laboratory there were tables at which engineers prepared drawings.  If Edison, 
walking through the room, saw a feature in a drawing that intrigued him, he would reach over 
the manôs shoulder and tear off what interested him, then walk away without saying a word.  
As my friend told the story, I got a glimpse of the legendary inventor that I would never read in 
a history book.  If I had not had ears to hear, I would have lost out on receiving what for me 
would have been a gift left unopened. 
 

 Here at Friends Fellowship, there is no need for any one of us to be off in a lonely 
corner, with each day a dreary ñsame old, same old,ò with nothing to get our life juices flowing.  
All around us are gifts to be opened in friendships we can discover and develop.  A major 
difference between people is that some see gifts that others walk right by.  To be gifted is not 
in being born with unusual talents.  All of us can become more gifted than we presently are by 
opening the gifts that even now are close at hand. 

 

Ted Halsted, Editor 
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New Residents  
 

Bob and Derek Rehmel 
 

We interviewed Bob and his son, Derek, while sitting at their beautiful 
dining table that was purchased in the early 1920ôs by Bobôs parents, 
Carl and Dolly. They lived in Vigo County, Indiana, south of Terre 
Haute, where Carl worked in the coal mines. Bob had three older 
sisters and one younger brother. Bob completed his high school 
education there, in a class of just eleven boys and two girls. He 
thought he would then go to work in the mines with his father, but his 
mother and sisters had other plans for him. He says they ñshipped 
him offò to Purdue University, where he studied engineering and 
joined the Navy Reserves.  
 

The death of Bobôs father caused Bob to drop out of college and get a job in Lafayette. Soon 
afterward, he met a strong-willed red head named Judith and they were married in September of 
1955. Shortly after they married, Bob was called to active duty in the Navy and he spent their first 
anniversary stationed in the Mediterranean on the island of Malta. After serving two years, Bob 
returned home to Judith and returned to Purdue University, where he completed his degree in 
industrial education and mathematics.  In 1960, Bob began teaching electronics and vocational math 
at Richmond High School. He also found time to earn his Masters Degree in education at Ball State, 
and also completed post-graduate studies at Michigan State University. He was a Boy Scout 
guidance leader for years and was awarded the Silver Beaver Award, the highest honor that a 
council can bestow to a volunteer. Heôs also received the Lamb Award for distinguished service to 
youth from the church council of St. Paulôs Lutheran Church. Bob taught at Richmond High School 
for 31 years when he accepted an early retirement offer in 1991. It was a short retirement however, 
because he soon started teaching math at IU East for an additional twenty years, retiring once again 
in 2011.   
 

Bob and Judith bought a home with eight acres of land on Boston Township Line Road, outside of 
Richmond. They grew all their own vegetables, and because Bob had access to the adjoining 160 
acres he also raised cattle, along with some sheep and goats. The Rehmels have three sons; Robert 
Shaun who lives south of Liberty, Derek, and Keith, who lives in the Washington, DC area. Bobôs 
wife, Judith, passed away in 2011.  
 

Derek, the middle son, was born in 1961 and is a graduate of Richmond High School. He has worked 
for the Richmond Parks Department, primarily in their greenhouse, and for an additional fourteen 
years as groundskeeper for St. Paulôs Lutheran Church. Derek has many interests. He likes to fish 
and he is a skilled baker of cookies, but his real passion is sports. He watches any team sport, in 
person or on television, and has a vast knowledge of all the teams and players. He also has an 
impressive collection of sports memorabilia. Each year, he attends the State basketball finals and 
has every program, including one signed by every member of the 1992 Richmond High School 
champions. He also has a prized jersey signed by every member of the Earlham men and womenôs 
basketball team, awarded to him during one of their games in a special on-court presentation.  
 

Bob and Derek moved into house #24 in November. Bob says they have several acquaintances at 
Friends Fellowship who have encouraged him and his son to make this move for a number of years. 
Bob has found it a bit difficult to leave his home of so many years and said that Derek has taken 
charge of the move, choosing the paint and carpet and keeping busy getting the house organized. 
Welcome to Friends Fellowship Community, Bob and Derek!  
 

Interviewed by Bob and Sharon McCormac 

KIWANIS GOLDEN K  
 

Kiwanis is a global organization of 
volunteers dedicated to improving the 
world, one child and one community at a 
time. We meet on Wednesday mornings at 
9:00 a.m. with coffee and donuts at 8:30 
a.m.  We meet in the Community Room 
unless it is otherwise communicated, then 
we will meet in the Assembly Room. 
 
Jan. 1    No Meeting     HAPPY NEW YEAR 
 
Jan. 8    Jeff Shafer, A Better Life Briannaôs 
              Hope (Addiction Recovery Program) 
 
Jan. 15  Jim Henderson, Sr. Superintendent of  
              Production, American Water Co. 
 
Jan. 22  Capt. Andrew Brotz, Jail Commander, 
              Wayne County Sheriffôs Correctional  
              Center 
 
Jan. 29  Michael Shipman, Wayne County  
              Prosecutor 
 
Anyone at FFC is welcome to attend: 
admission is $2.00 
 
 

January 2020    Page 4 

 
RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION  

JANUARY MEETING SCHEDULE 

 
Tuesday, January 7th  

Executive Committee Meeting  
1:30 p.m. in the Admin. Conference 

Room 

 
Thursday, January 9th  

Resident/Staff Committee Meeting  
9:30 a.m. in the Assembly Room  

 
Saturday, January 11th  

Residents Association Meeting  
9:30 a.m. in the Community Room  

We had a great Fall OMA semester 
and a terrific Fall OMA show on 
Thursday, December 5th, 2019! 

 
 

Confusion #1 by Libby 

 

We will begin again in February!  
  
Do you know someone who would benefit 

from OMA?   
 

Would you like to learn more about being an 
artist partner?   

 

Sessions will be held on Fridays,  
2:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.  

 

Weõd love to hear from you!   
Contact Megan at ext. 466 or Theresa at ext. 

News 
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Thank You to Our Supporters 
 

Friends Fellowship Community is grateful for the financial support given by the following 

during the period of November 23, 2019 through December 30, 2019.  

Endowment Tree of Lights  
 

GENERAL ENDOWMENT FUND *   
Gifts: 

Connie J. Baxter & Gregory J. 
Moschetti via the Wicopee Hill 
Fund of the Vermont Community 
Foundation 

Marlin & Barbara Buckmaster 
Family Charitable Trust of Nancy 
Rosenberger Faus 

Golay Foundation Inc. 
Barbara Barker Jenkins 
Kiwanis Golden K 
Silent Auction 

In Memory of Mark Baxter 
 Dick & Jan Bohlander 
In Memory of Rose & Andrew Brown: 
 Erma Plasterer 
In Memory of Mrs. Floreene Clifton: 
 Joseph & Carol Della Pietra 
In Memory of Bill & Joan Fishback: 
 Lincoln & Barbara Blake 
In Memory of Paul Githens: 
 Aileen Githens 
In Memory of Marceline Halsted: 
 Ted Halsted 
In Memory of Myron Hopkins: 
 Jerry & Peggy Allen 
In Memory of Bill & Becky Niersbach: 
 Robert & Gretchen Niersbach Murray 
In Memory of Mrs. Alice Opel: 
 Joseph & Carol Della Pietra 
In Memory of Edward Plasterer, M.D.: 
 Erma Plasterer 
In Memory of Margaret Purvis: 
 Jana Sly 
 Katherine Stratton 
In Memory of Virginia & Mike Rodich: 
 Mary Ann Welsh 
In Memory of Thomas Wardwell: 
 Jerry & Peggy Allen 
 
 

GENERAL ENDOWMENT -Cont.* 
In Memory of Robert W. Weller: 
 Marge Weller 
In Honor of Dawn Alyea: 
 Don & Nancy Michel 
In Honor of Jeff Baxter and his 36 Years 
of Service at FFC: 
 Dick & Jan Bohlander 
 Clarice Warrick 
In Honor of Bob & Connie Coddington: 
 Mary Ann Welsh 
In Honor of FFC Dietary Personnel: 
 Aileen Githens 
In Honor of FFC Residents Executive 
Committee: 
 Dana & Jean Weigle 
In Honor of Martha Freer: 
 Aileen Githens 
In Honor of Mary Gethers: 
 Lincoln & Barbara Blake 
 Dick & Jan Bohlander 
In Honor of Her Children & Families: 
 Aileen Githens 
In Honor of Sarah & Numon Johnson: 
 Mary Ann Welsh 
In Honor of Ken & Pat Jordan: 
 Mary Ann Welsh 
In Honor of Cathy McKean: 
 Dick & Jan Bohlander 
In Honor of Pam & Greg Merchanthouse: 
 Mary Ann Welsh 
In Honor of Dick Miller & Gift Shop 
Volunteers: 
 Elizabeth Holmes 
In Honor of Jim & Myrna Peters: 
 Mary Ann Welsh 
In Honor of Kim Renyer: 
 Dick & Jan Bohlander 
FRIENDS MINISTERSô FUND* 
Gift: 
 Winchester Friends Church 
 

*Endowment Fund income is used to support residents whose personal funds are diminished. 
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Sincere Thanks! 
 

A heartfelt thank you to the residents of Friends 
Fellowship Community for your continuing support 

for the Employee Christmas Fund of 2019. 
 

You have again sustained a level of giving that 
enables us to provide a monetary gift to each of our 
employees based on their years of service.  This very 
worthwhile tradition at FFC is rewarding to both 

givers and receivers, demonstrating our gratitude for 
jobs well done. 

 

A special thanks to the Accounting and Dietary departments and others who 
helped make this a memorable event. 

 

Your attendance at the Employee Appreciation Party on December 19th was 
also deeply appreciated.  Happy New Year! 

 

What Movies Would  
You Like to See? 

 

We have had some terrific suggestions in 
the past. Do you have a movie youõd like 

to see or a favorite genre? 
 

Call the Life Enhancement Office  
and give us your suggestions!   
765-962-6540 ext. 455 

 
Mystery      Comedy     Romance         

 

Sport     Westerns     Action     Adventure                       
 

Fantasy     Musical     Biography 
 

Black & White Oldies but Goodies/Classics 
 

What would you like to see?  
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Movies in January  
The Intern 
Friday, January 3rd 
2:00 p.m. in the Community Room 
Starting a new job can be a difficult challenge, especially if you're already retired. Looking to 

get back into the game, 70 -year-old widower Ben Whittaker (Robert De Niro) seizes the op-

portunity to become a senior intern at an online fashion site. Ben soon becomes popular with 

his younger co -worker s, including Jules Ostin (Anne Hathaway), the boss and founder of the 

company. Whittaker's charm, wisdom and sense of humor help him develop a special bond 

and growing friendship with Jules.   PG-13 
 

The Secret Life of Pets 
Friday, January 10th 
2:00 p.m. in the Community Room 
Max (Louis C.K.) is a spoiled terrier who enjoys a comfortable life in a New York building un-

til his owner adopts Duke, a giant and unruly canine. During their walk outside, they en-

counter a group of ferocious alley cats and wind up in a truck that's bound for the pound. 

Luckily, a rebellious bunny  named Snowball swoops in to save the doggy duo from captivity. 

In exchange, Snowball demands that Max and Duke join his gang of abandoned pets on a 

mission against the humans who've done them wrong.  PG 

 

Angel Has Fallen (Rated R) 
Friday, January 17th 
2:00 p.m. in the Community Room 
Authorities take Secret Service agent Mike Banning into custody for the failed assassination 

attempt of U.S. President Allan Trumbull. After escaping from his captors, Banning must 

evade the FBI and his own agency to find the real threat to the president. Desperate to un-

cover the truth, he soon turn s to unlikely allies to help clear his name and save the country 

from imminent danger.   R 

 

Disneyõs Aladdin (Live Action) 
Friday, January 25th 
2:00 p.m. in the Garden Room 
Aladdin is a lovable street urchin who meets Princess Jasmine, the beautiful daughter of the 

sultan of Agrabah. While visiting her exotic palace, Aladdin stumbles upon a magic oil lamp 

that unleashes a powerful, wisecracking, larger -than -life genie. As Aladdin and the genie 

start to become friends,  they must soon embark on a dangerous mission to stop the evil sor-

cerer Jafar from overthrowing young Jasmine's kingdom.   PG 

 

A Knights Tale 
Friday, January 31st 
2:00 p.m. in the Community Room 
Peasant-born William Thatcher (Heath Ledger) begins a quest to change his stars, win the 

heart of an exceedingly fair maiden (Shanynn Sossamon) and rock his medieval world. With 

the help of friends (Mark Addy, Paul Bettany, Alan Tudyk), he faces the ultimate test of me-

dieval gallantry -- tournament  jousting -- and tries to discover if he has the mettle to become 

a legend.   PG-13 
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January  

 
Sunday 

 
Monday 

 
Tuesday 

 
Wednesday 

 
Thursday 

 
Friday 

 
Saturday 

   1 2 
 
Maggie 
Black 
 
Mary Ellen 
Slagal 
 
 

3 
 

4 

5 
 

6 
 
Marjorie 
Braithwaite 
 
 

7 
 

8 
 
Peggy  
Allen 
 
 

9 
 
Ann  
Monger 
 
 

10 
 
Aileen 
Githens 
 
 

11 
 
Bill 
Hasse 
 
Keith 
Kendall 
 

12 
 
Phil  
Blose 
 
 

13 
 

14 
 
Clyde 
Black 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
 
Joseph 
Cela 
 

18 
 
Paul 
Higgs 
 

19 
 
Jane 
McCrea 
 

20 
 
Bonita  
Porter 

21 
 
Miriam 
McComb 
 
Georgia 
Shuck 
 

22 
 

23 
 

24 25 
 

26 
 
Carolyn  
Ferguson 

27 
 

28 29 30 31  

       



 January 2020    Page 10 

Marketing News  
 

On December 13, I traveled to Westminster Village North in Indianapolis for the 
final Samaritan Alliance marketing meeting of 2019.  At the last minute we had 
eight marketing staff cancel, but I can say it was probably one of the best 
meetings EVERðgreat things often come in small numbers.  We had over four 
hours of in-depth conversation about the challenges we face marketing each of 
our retirement communities.  And it is not surprising that we all face many of the 
same issues but we came away with great ideas going forward in 2020! 
 

I hope you have had time to stop by our Community to see the lovely holiday 
decorations.  So many people worked so hard to make FFC look extra special 
during the month of December.  It truly sparkles from the front door right 
through to the back.  What a blessing it is to work in such lovely surroundings. 
 

In 2019 we tried something newðsearch engine marketing and social media 
ads!  At the end of the first four months, we started seeing success with both.  
We will continue them in 2020 along with the billboard and Pal-Item ads. 

 

2019 will definitely be a year I will never forget.  We had so much going on with 
all of the Independent Homes available and also renovating many of our current 
apartments in the Main Building.  Whewðthe year sure flew by! 
 

Best wishes for a happy and prosperous 2020 for all of us! 
 

Pam Merchanthouse 
Vice President of Customer Services 

Join the Gift Shop Team! 
 

Is one of your New Yearôs resolutions to become more involved in 
your community?  If so, please consider being a Gift Shop 
volunteer!  Volunteering in the Gift Shop is a wonderful way to get 
to know your fellow residents better!  We are looking for 
substitute cashiers to fill in when someone is on vacation, ill or 
has another commitment.  You wouldnôt have to commit to a 
certain time every week, just be willing to help out on an as 
needed basis.  Some basic math skills are required but mostly all 
you need is a warm, smiling face!  If you are interested, please 
contact Melissa Russell, Resident Services Director. 
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Resident Anniversaries 
 

 

Bernie & Phil Blose      15 Years 

Margie Weller               10 Years 

Betty McCarty                 9 Years 

Jane & Roger Arnold               7 Years 

Jerry & Peggy Allen               6 Years 

Carolyn Ferguson            6 Years 

Dorothie & Web Hall      5 Years 

Jeanne Gibbs       3 Years 

Charlotte & Gary Hubbell      3 Years 

Nancy Ramsey                   3 Years  

Barbara Taylor         3 Years 

Bill Hasse                 1 Year 

Employee Anniversaries 
  

 

Administration 
Karen Seal            15 Years 

Wendy Formeck            6 Years  
  

Environmental Services 
Ashley Vanderpool            6 Years 

 

Life Enhancement 
Theresa Goss                 2 Years 

 

Maintenance 
Stephen Johnson             7 Years 
  

Nursing 
Liz Showalter              21 Years 

Kathie Nichols          19 Years 

Duana Drew             8 Years  

Angela Buffenbarger           2 Years  

In Memoriam  
November 24 through December 27,2019  

 

Resident Name             Date of Death  

�0�D�U�W�K�D���´�-�H�D�Q�µ���6�K�D�I�H�U��    11/30/2019   
Lanette Young      12/16/2019  

Myron Lawler      12/21/2019  

�1�H�Z���5�H�V�L�G�H�Q�W�V 
 

�1�D�Q�F�\���1�H�O�V�R�Q���I�U�R�P���5�L�F�K�P�R�Q�G��
�W�R���&�<�,�������5 

 
�7�U�R�\���0�D�U�F�X�P���I�U�R�P���5�L�F�K�P�R�Q�G��

�W�R���,�5�������� 


